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shall not constitute and admission by 
him for any other purpose or be used 
against him in any other proceeding or 
action. 

§ 81.78 Evidence. 
Irrelevant, immaterial, unreliable, 

and unduly repetitious evidence will be 
excluded. 

§ 81.79 Cross-examination. 
A witness may be cross-examined on 

any matter material to the proceeding 
without regard to the scope of his di-
rect examination. 

§ 81.80 Unsponsored written material. 
Letters expressing views or urging 

action and other unsponsored written 
material regarding matters in issue in 
a hearing will be placed in the cor-
respondence section of the docket of 
the proceeding. These data are not 
deemed part of the evidence or record 
in the hearing. 

§ 81.81 Objections. 
Objections to evidence shall be time-

ly and briefly state the ground relied 
upon. 

§ 81.82 Exceptions to rulings of pre-
siding officer unnecessary. 

Exceptions to rulings of the presiding 
officer are unnecessary. It is sufficient 
that a party, at the time the ruling of 
the presiding officer is sought, makes 
known the action which he desires the 
presiding officer to take, or his objec-
tion to an action taken, and his 
grounds therefor. 

§ 81.83 Official notice. 
Where official notice is taken or is to 

be taken of a material fact not appear-
ing in the evidence of record, any 
party, on timely request, shall be af-
forded an opportunity to show the con-
trary. 

§ 81.84 Public document items. 
Whenever there is offered (in whole 

or in part) a public document, such as 
an official report, decision, opinion, or 
published scientific or economic statis-
tical data issued by any of the execu-
tive departments (or their subdivi-
sions), legislative agencies or commit-
tees, or administrative agencies of the 

Federal Government (including Gov-
ernment-owned corporations), or a 
similar document issued by a State or 
its agencies, and such document (or 
part thereof) has been shown by the of-
feror to be reasonably available to the 
public, such document need not be pro-
duced or marked for identification, but 
may be offered for official notice, as a 
public document item by specifying the 
document or relevant part thereof. 

§ 81.85 Offer of proof. 

An offer of proof made in connection 
with an objection taken to any ruling 
of the presiding officer rejecting or ex-
cluding proffered oral testimony shall 
consist of a statement of the substance 
of the evidence which counsel contends 
would be adduced by such testimony; 
and, if the excluded evidence consists 
of evidence in documentary or written 
form or of reference to documents or 
records, a copy of such evidence shall 
be marked for identification and shall 
accompany the record as the offer of 
proof. 

§ 81.86 Appeals from ruling of pre-
siding officer. 

Rulings of the presiding officer may 
not be appealed to the reviewing au-
thority prior to his consideration of 
the entire proceeding except with the 
consent of the presiding officer and 
where he certifies on the record or in 
writing that the allowance of an inter-
locutory appeal is clearly necessary to 
prevent exceptional delay, expense, or 
prejudice to any party, or substantial 
detriment to the public interest. If an 
appeal is allowed, any party may file a 
brief with the reviewing authority 
within such period as the presiding of-
ficer directs. No oral argument will be 
heard unless the reviewing authority 
directs otherwise. At any time prior to 
submission of the proceeding to it for 
decisions, the reviewing authority may 
direct the presiding officer to certify 
any question or the entire record to it 
for decision. Where the entire record is 
so certified, the presiding officer shall 
recommend a decision. 
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